Sarah Lockard <slockard@rochester3a.net>

Re: FOIA Request

1 message

Dan Cox <dcox@rochester3a.net> v
To: Janine <libraryfoia@gmail.com>

Cc: Sarah Lockard <slockard@rochester3a.net>

Dear Ms. Asmus,

This message is in response to your FOIA request submitted to the District received on 9/11/23 during regular business hours. Please be advised that the Act does not require the District to ¢l
provide answers to specific questions. The information you seek is readily available on the District website at https://www.rochester3a.net/. From there:

1. Click on the Schools Tab

2. Choose the School You Wish To View
3. Click Menu

4. Click Staff

The position you are seeking is titled "Director of Media Services."

Thank you for reaching out to us.

Dear District FOIA Officer:

If you are not the FOIA officer, please forward this request to the District FOIA Officer or reply to this email with the correct contact information.

Please identify (by employee name and work email address) each and every District employee who is certified as a school librarian (meaning they have the sch
and/or endorsement in library media) and who is currently working in that capacity in your District's library/libraries/media centers this academic school year.

Please note that a "certified school librarian" may also be called a "District Librarian," "certified media specialist," or an "information specialist." This request i
volunteers or support staff members who are non-certified and working in a school library.

The purpose of the request is to identify the number of certified school librarians working in lllinois Public School Districts.

Please send your response to me electronically. This request is not for commercial purposes.

Please let me know if you have any questions.

Thank you in advance for your assistance in this matter.

Janine Asmus

541 81st Street

Burr Ridge, IL 60527



Be the Difference,

Dan W. Cox

Superintendent of Schools

Rochester CUSD 3A "A Tradition of Excellence!" 4
4 Rocket Drive

Rochester, lllinois 62563

Phone: 217-498-6210 Fax: 217-498-8045
dcox@rochester3a.net

Twitter: @Dan_Cox

"You cannot transcend what you do not know. To go beyond yourself, you must know yourself."
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTE
This message contains confidential information intended only for use of the person named above and may contain protected communication. If you have received this message in error, you a

dissemination, distribution, copying or other use of this message is prohibited and you are requested to notify the sender of the message immediately at the telephone number or email addres
this message and copies of backups thereof.

On Mon, Sep 11, 2023 at 3:03 PM Janine <libraryfoia@gmail.com> wrote:
Dear District FOIA Officer:

If you are not the FOIA officer, please forward this request to the District FOIA Officer or reply to this email with the correct contact information.

Please identify (by employee name and work email address) each and every District employee who is certified as a school librarian (meaning they have the school |
endorsement in library media) and who is currently working in that capacity in your District's library/libraries/media centers this academic school year.

Please note that a "certified school librarian" may also be called a "District Librarian," "certified media specialist," or an "information specialist." This request is NC
volunteers or support staff members who are non-certified and working in a school library.

The purpose of the request is to identify the number of certified school librarians working in Illinois Public School Districts.
Please send your response to me electronically. This request is not for commercial purposes.

Please let me know if you have any questions.

Thank you in advance for your assistance in this matter.

Janine Asmus
541 81st Street
Burr Ridge, IL 60527



